

York Road SIC Meeting November 10, 2022

Meeting began at 5:00 PM

Attendees: Mrs. Guyton, Teresa Allan, Elaine Russell, and Keisha Lightner

Agenda: Two items to discuss during this meeting.

- 1. **Mentoring Program**-Mrs. Guyton gave an update on the Mentoring Program for some of the students who need support. Mrs. Guyton sent out a survey to all teachers and staff asking if they would like to recommend someone. Guyton did receive some recommendations from the following teachers:
 - Hall-2
 - Driggers-1
 - Jackson-2
 - Starnes-2

Reasons: Discipline referrals, lack of parental support, trauma, tragic, death of a care giver are some of the responses given.

Other areas that will help identify potential students for the Mentoring Program:

- Mental Health survey results
- Review discipline referrals on an ongoing basis
- Ask special area teachers

Next steps for the mentoring program: Keisha Lightner gave an overview of next steps.

- The plan is to create an interest form to recruit both Male and Female Mentors.
- Meet with the Parents of the chosen students to get their Permission to include their child(ren), give overview of the Mentor Program, our mission, purpose, goal, and answer any questions/concerns.
- Once Mentors are chosen, we will have training to go over expectations, curriculum, Q&A. etc.
- Mrs. Guyton will reach out to Dr. Barber and Dr. Dickie for support.
- Our plan is to have the Mentor Program up and running in January of 2023.
- 2. **Surveys-**Mrs. Guyton briefly discussed the State surveys that are sent out to the parents. The group discussed ways we can improve as a school.
 - Mrs. Russell suggested we create surveys for the following audience below to solicit feedback of things they would like to do, see, and improve. Moral is our focus
 - Parents
 - Teachers
 - Students